
 

BEA data—including GDP, personal income, the balance of payments, foreign direct investment, the input-output accounts, and 
economic data for states, local areas, and industries—are available at www.bea.gov. E-mail alerts are also available. 
NOTE: State personal income estimates for fourth quarter 2021 and preliminary annual  2021 will be released on March 23, 
2022. 
 

Friday, December 17, 2021 
Contact: Jeannine Aversa, (301) 278-9003 

Note: Reposted Feb. 3, 2022, to correct state personal income statistics for the third quarter of 2021 back to the 
first quarter of 2016 due to a data processing error involving industry wage estimates. For more information, see 
the technical note. 
 

Personal Income by State, 3rd Quarter 2021 
 

State personal income increased 2.6 percent at an annual rate in the third quarter of 2021 after 
decreasing 20.2 percent in the second quarter. The percent change in personal income across all states 
ranged from 6.7 percent in Kentucky to –4.5 percent in North Dakota. Personal income estimates reflect 
the continued economic impacts related to the COVID-19 pandemic. Government pandemic assistance 
payments to households and business decreased. The full economic effects of the COVID-19 pandemic 
cannot be quantified in the state personal income estimates because the impacts are generally 
embedded in source data and cannot be separately identified. 
 

 

 

• For the nation, earnings increased 9.3 percent in the third quarter of 2021. The percent change 
in earnings across all states ranged from 14.8 percent in Hawaii to –1.9 percent in North Dakota. 

• For the nation, transfer receipts decreased 15.6 percent in the third quarter of 2021. The 
percent change in transfer receipts across all states ranged from 4.1 percent in Kentucky to        
–25.4 percent in Massachusetts.  
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